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The Vision Support Service has had a busy start to the academic year. 

We continue to very much enjoy doing all we can to support our children 

and young people with visual impairments, as well as their families, in 

the boroughs of Wandsworth and Kensington & Chelsea.  

Working much more closely with the Hearing Support Service has been 

an enriching experience for all members in the team and is resulting in a 

further increase of opportunities for the children and young people we 

support. 

The structure within the Service has changed: Claire Djali, who headed 

up the Service for five years, retired at the end of the Summer and 

Christina Matawa has been appointed Team Leader of the Vision 

Support Service, which is part of Wandsworth Sensory Support Service. 

Christina has been one of the teamôs specialist teachers for the past 

eight years before taking on this new and exciting role. Deborah Rix has 

been appointed Vice Principal of Wandsworth Sensory Support Service. 

Deborah also manages the Hearing Support Service as well as the 

Habilitation (Mobility) Team.   

Soon we will start our programme of Short Breaks activities to further 

enrich the lives of the children and young people we support as well as 

their families. We are very excited to have been able to secure funding 

again from Wandsworth Council for this academic year. Planned 

activities are our annual Swim, Family Activities and Family Fun Days, 

several theatre trips (some of which will be interactive and others will 

include touch tours and audio description), a London Zoo outing and a 

baby massage course.  

Happy Christmas from everybody in the Vision Support Service Team! 



Autumn Sporting Events 2015  

This has been a really busy and exciting term for sports events. 

The three main events were very well attended by pupils with a 

variety of sensory, physical or learning disabilities from a range of 

special and mainstream schools. There will be a number of pupils 

selected for the Wandsworth London Youth Games teams based 

on their times and results : 

 

Swimming Gala  

Balham Leisure Centre 

hosted a tremendous 

swimming event this 

December. Seven schools 

participated! There were 

many proud pupils after 

competing in a variety 

of length and width 

races, being awarded 

medals for their great 

efforts.  

 

 

Indoor Rowing  

The Apogee Centre in Linden Lodge School was the venue for an 

interactive indoor rowing event in November. Pupils from eight 

different schools took part in both individual two-minute time trial 

events as well as school relay races, all projected in real time onto 

the huge screen for everybody to 

follow along. 



Autumn Sporting Events 2015 cont.  

Boccia  

In October there was an enormous turn out with 15 teams at 

Tooting Leisure Centre for the inter-school Boccia competition. The 

atmosphere was electric, with 

excitement and tension 

throughout some really hotly 

contested matches, both in the 

Primary and Secondary 

competitions. 

Presidents Cup  

Early in the term there was a fun Boccia Golf event in Battersea 

Park. It ran parallel with the international Presidents Cup Golf 

event. There were over 50 pupils enjoying the autumn sun as they 

made their way around a colourful crazy golf course set up on the 

astro pitches. Pupils were challenged with sending their Boccia 

balls over, under, through and around the obstacle-laden 13-hole 

course in as few shots as possible. Wandsworth schools competed 

as ñUSAò against schools from other central London boroughs 

(ñRest of the Worldò) in match play which ended remarkably in an 

overall tie at the 

end. 

 

 

 

Next term  

It would be fantastic to see even more young people with visual 

impairments at future events! There are more exciting opportunities 

to take part that may lead to representing Wandsworth at London 

Youth Games events.  

On 15th March 2016, there is the Wandsworth Para Football event 

at the Wandle Sports Centre and we would really like to have at 

least one five-a-side team representing the Vision Support Service. 

Please let us know if you like playing football and are interested in 

competing at this event. 


